From: Michael Wallace
To: Melanie Hadden

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RV lot renewal/jetty parking loss

Date: Monday, June 24, 2024 9:14:18 AM

[You don't often get email from

Learn why this is important at

https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification

** External Sender **

Dear Mr. Hadden -

As a local citizen, I do not approve of the renewal of the Pillar Point LLC RV lot, given the sharp reduction in public parking on the west side of the highway with all the landscaping, bathrooms and ADA parking usage, which already cut approximately 25 parking spaces.

I sat in on the council meetings for those changes of use and noted the loss of public access/parking at the time. It has now come to our attention that CalTrans plans to eliminate public parking along Highway 1 at the Jetty as well.

This will cause dramatic loss of public access and usage of a beloved local recreation area and beach, which is against Coastal Commission guidelines. This could well open the harbor district, Half Moon Bay, and CalTrans to potential lawsuits down the road, which would be a waste of taxpayer funds.

Please deny the renewal of the private RV park lease and restore that area to public parking.

I would appreciate it if this letter was read into the record at today's harbor district meeting.

Thank you, Mike Wallace

Sent from my iPhone